OSURA Board Meeting Minutes




                November 2, 2012





   10:00 – 12:00 noon   

Present:  Sue Borden, David Chilcote, Carol Kronstad, Jim Krueger, (presiding), Cheryl Lyons, Tom McClintock, Gerry Olson (recorder), Gordon Reistad, Tom Savage, Shelly Signs, Terri Tower, Tony Van Vliet

Absent: Roy Arnold, Carroll DeKock, Helen Polensek, Mary Ann Roberts,
Guest:  Beth Ray, First Lady of OSU.  

OSURA President Jim Krueger introduced Beth Ray, and Board members were introduced to her. Discussion focused on the various roles that the University President’s wife takes on as an ambassador for OSU. Beth plays a supporting role in many University and Corvallis Community organizations and programs; and some of these extend across the state, nation, and beyond. Types of groups include philanthropic, service-oriented, mentoring, and meeting socially with students, faculty, staff, and alumni at home and abroad. She is also on the Corvallis/OSU Symphony Board and is a Rotarian. She helps to bridge town/gown relationships through all her activities. Beth’s calendar is coordinated through the President’s office, with University Events also adding items, and Beth herself also oversees it and President Ray’s calendar as well. 
The OSURA Board was also interested in roles that OSURA members could assist with. One of these could be a mentoring program which is starting up in the College of Business. 
Board members spent some time relating the things that OSURA does for the University and for retirees. These include volunteer activities, our scholarship program, and service to members through social and academic programs. Beth sees our work as important.

Approval of October Minutes – Tony Van Vliet moved we approve the minutes as corrected, Gordon Reistad seconded the motion, and it carried.  (Corrections: In Committees/Membership, it is Susan Poole who is checking with the Alumni Association to identify ways to collaborate.  In Committees/Volunteer, Sue Borden (not Sue Bowman) should be listed. 
Treasurer’s Report:
Carol Kronstad reported for Carroll DeKock. Account statements were distributed prior to the meeting by e-mail.  Bills for the Golf Tournament have been slow to clear and don’t show on these statements as of 10/1. Shelly Signs reminded the Board that University Events can get an “advance” check cut to accommodate small venders who may need a shorter timeline, but this is not a standard procedure. The payment would be an estimated, and probably partial, payment. 
Old Business

(1) Review of Judith Horstman Lecture:  Attendance at the lecture was estimated at just over 200, and the presentation was well received.  Karen Hooker, Center for Healthy Aging, funded one night’s lodging for Judith, and also provided some handouts publicizing their research program. They seek volunteers as a part of their research. Terri Tower distributed their materials to the board She will put an article in the Newsletter, and invite Karen to a future Board meeting. An accounting of Lecture Expenses will be made at the next meeting, and will probably stay within budget.
Committee Reports:
Program:  Carol Kronstad made the report for Helen Polensek. The Fermentation Lab tour is scheduled for Nov. 15th, and an e-mail announcement will go out soon, with an RSVP date. 
Golf:  Carol Kronstad – No Report. 
Membership:
Dave Chilcote has a letter nearly ready to go to OSURA non-renewals.  He signed up one new OSURA member at a coffee he attended, encouraging others to do the same. There has been no word on Potential collaboration with the OSU Alumni Board as yet.
Communications/Newsletter: Terri Tower is working on a one page, electronic update for early December.  This is an opportunity to experiment with e-news, and bridge a long gap between the two paper copies which are mailed.   
Member Services: Gordon Reistad reported that Melinda Manore will present the topic “Diets, Dieting and Supplements” on March 5, 2013.  Betty Miner and Bud Weiser will coordinate and organize this event. It will be an afternoon event, possibly at 3:00 or 3:30 p.m.at the OSU Foundation. In spring someone from RSVP will be invited to speak. Sandy Helmick is coordinating this program. The Future of Medicare will be a program topic in fall. The committee is talking about redoing its program for impending retirees. They will be talking with the Human Resources (HR) Staff to coordinate what OSURA does (consider all aspects of retirement) with what HR does (focus mainly on PERS related items).  It was noted that it is important for OSURA to have visibility and have a unique offering if programs from the two groups are held together.
Volunteer:  Sue Borden reported that “Training Days” for current employees is coming up Tuesday and Wed, Nov.13 & 14. Eighteen volunteers are needed for both days, one in each room. OSURA will provide volunteers primarily on Wednesday, to help direct traffic and sign people into sessions they are registered for. Times are   8:45 – 11:00 a.m.  OSURA will also have a Display table there, especially staffed during the lunch hour. Terri Tower committed to updating our display board and will be at the table Tuesday noon.  Jim Krueger will staff the table on Wednesday noon.  
Staff report:
The Board expressed appreciation to Beth Ray for joining our Board Meeting.
A Block of tickets has been made available for preseason men and women basketball games (8 for men; 10 for women).  Jim will get an announcement out on these.  
New Business:
Date for January Meeting – Jim proposed that the OSURA Board meet on January 11th rather than on January 4th as now listed.  This was okayed by Board Members present.
The meeting was adjourned by President Jim Krueger @ 11:50.
Board meetings: Fridays, 10:00 A.M.  11/2, 12/7, 1/11, 2/1, 3/1, 4/5, 5/3, 5/8 (Annual)

